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20" April 2020

Dear Parent/ Carer

RE: COVID-19 (Coronavirus) — Updated Information and Advice for Parents and Carers

| hope you all had a happy and peaceful Easter, and that you and yourfamilies are well. The Summerterm has
begun, although in a very different way to everbefore. I said that | would not write to you during the holiday period,
unless there was something urgentthat needed to be shared. Fortunately, there was nothing that warranted me
disturbing your holiday, and hopefully you had as normal an Easter holiday as possible, withno ‘home’ work set. |
have, however, continued to enjoy the responses to all the various challenges, particularly those set by our PE
Faculty, which you can see on their Instagram account @AHCCPE or on the College’s Twitter account,
@AlIHallowsCC. | was also veryimpressed by one of the recent responses to the Music Faculty’s ‘Queen’ challenge,
that involved the whole of Alex’s family in a Bohemian Rhapsody video, including the family dog!

Year 9 Pathways

A letterregarding Pathways was emailed to parents and carers of Year 9 students on Tuesday 7" April, and all
relevantinformation, including presentations from ‘option’ subjects can be found on the College website at
https://www.allhallows.org.uk/pathways. The deadline for completion and submission of the formsis Monday 27t
April. If you have any questions about the Pathways process, please emailthe relevant Subject Leaders orour
Assistant Principal (Curriculum), Ms Gemma Roberts, at g.roberts@allhallows.org.uk.

Working from Home

In my last letter | wrote about how we would be setting workin a slightly different way, as fromtoday, to try and
supportthose students and families who are struggling:

e Instead of followingthe currentdaily timetable, we have created a new timetable for each Year Group, with
three subjects perday (Monday to Thursday)

e For Years 7-10, the core subjects of English, Maths, Science & RE will have two allocated ‘slots’ per week,
although one of their slots will be focused more on creative, thinking-skills tasks, that will not need to be
submitted for marking or assessment - although students may submit and ask for feedback, if they want

e Geography, History, MFL& PE will have one slot per week each, forYears7 -9

e InYear 10, Option subjects, including Humanities, MFL, will have one slot each per week

e Friday will be a 'catch-up'day, and can also be used for completingthe weekly challenges. These challenges
will include contributions from Performing Arts, Art, Design & Technology, PE and Computing

e Challengeswill be settowards the start of each week, sothat students and theirfamilies can complete them
in their own time, but will also know that no new work will be set on Fridays

e Sixth Form subjects will set work twice per week. Friday will also be a catch-up, challenge and Unifrog day
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Whilst it is still the case that 2 % to 3 hours of work per day, for Years 7-9, is a realistic expectation, the work that will
be set forYears 10 & 12 is likely to take longer —up to 4 or 5 hours per day.

The Government also opened Oak National Academy today, an online classroom and resource hub created by
teachers, forteachers. Theiraim is to supportteachersto supporttheir students by providing a bank of high-quality,
sequenced video lessons and resources forteachers to use as they wish. Our teachers may, therefore, also start
using these resources to complementtheirown lesson planning and remote teaching until the College fully re-
opens.

Years 11 & 13
Since my last letter, there have been no further updates from Ofqual regarding the awarding of grades in Summer

2020. You can see the guidance about how grades will be awarded here:
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/how-gcses-as-a-levels-will-be-awarded-in-summer-2020
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You can find a letterto students here:
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment data/file/877830/Letter
to students - Summer 2020 grading.pdf

You can find guidance for teachers, students, parents and carers here:
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment data/file/877842/Summ
er 2020 grades for GCSE AS A level EPQ AEA in maths - guidance for teachers students parents.pdf

Schools should not be requestingany further work from Year 11 & 13 students, as judgements about ranking and
grades should be based on work already submitted and data previously collated. Teachers will continue to set work
until all the content of the course has been completed, to ensure that students are prepared for any potential
appeals process, which may involve sitting an exam. Teachers will not, however, be asking for work to be submitted
for marking or assessment.

Once all the content has been completed, teachers willbeginto set work which will help students with transition to
their next stage of education, including work in preparation for A Levelcoursesand MOOCS (Massive Open Online
Courses) for Year 13 students. Offer letters for placesin Sixth Form have now been sent out, and the deadline for
acceptance is 27" April, to be sentto Mrs C Mullaney at c.mullaney@allhallows.org.uk

Re-opening of Schools

As youwill be aware, there has been alot of speculationin the press recently about when schools will be re-opening.
There is no doubt that a great deal of careful planning will be needed before this can happen, and the Secretary of
State for Education was very clear at yesterday’s press conferencethat he could not give a date for when English
schools will re-open. would like to reassure you that Teaching Unions are working closely will the Department for
Education to ensure that when we do get to the situation when schools are to open, either partially or fully, that this
will happen assafely and smoothly as possible. Assoon as | get more information about this, | will, of course, share it
with you. In the meantime, however, we will continue to supportyou and your children as best we can.

Parent Consultation Evenings

The nexttwo Parent Consultation Evenings, for Year 8 on 28™ April and Year 7 on 18" May, will both be postponed,
due to the closure of the College.

Once again, thank you very much foryour continued support. Please keep safe, keepin touch, and keep your
distance. Should you have any further concerns on this issue please do contact me at principalpa@allhallows.org.uk

God Bless
y e
/
Tim Beesley
Principal
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